
Rectorõs Message 

The Servant 

Make a joyful noise to the Lord, all the earth. Worship the Lord with 
gladness. 

ï Psalm 100 verses 1-2a 

It is with joy and gladness that I greet you.  As I write this, it has been 
just over six weeks since I arrived at St Paulôs.  In these six weeks I 
have witnessed generosity, kindness, enthusiasm, good humour, 
prayerfulness, playfulness, and meaningful spiritual connection.  

There are many outstanding programs undertaken by St Paulôs parish-
ioners, but there is one in particular that, for me, currently stands as a 
symbol for them all.  It is a simple ministry, and one in which anyone 
can participate.  It happens so quietly that you may not know about it.  
Every week, there are people making a little extra soup, or a bit more 
chili or stew, and bringing it in small containers for the freezer at the 
church. Then, anyone who knows someone who is sick or struggling 
can take this as a gift from the church.  

I was at a meeting where this was discussed, and someone raised the 
very reasonable question about whether or not there should be some 
kind of control on this, maybe some limits on who could take the soup 
and/or who they could give it to.  After some discussion, it was decided, unanimously, that this is a 
free and open gift for any parishioner to give to anyone who needs it.  

This simple program has become for me a symbol for everything else that happens at St Paulôs. All 
are invited to share in this ministry ï to give from their abundance and to receive according to their 
need. No one needs to record it, or control it, or measure the worthiness of the recipient. No one 
needs big credit for what they have done. This free flowing abundance reminds me a lot of the love 
of God.  

So, if you stop by the freezer and notice it is a little low, maybe you will want to share something 
from your home. Just label and date it and put your name on it. With this simple act of kindness you 
will be helping your fellow parishioners to show the love of God to our neighbours in the most tangi-
ble of ways. 

May this Thanksgiving be a blessed time for you.  May God fill you with peace and surround you with 
love.  

Blessings, 

Lynn+ 

Rev. Lynn Dillabough 
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Milestones and Memories at St. Paulõs 

Since the Easter Edition of the Servant, St. Paulôs has welcomed, through Baptism, four new mem-
bers of the Anglican Church Family: 

 

Parker Clarke Joseph Devlin - May 1, 2016     Justin Ryan LaRock ï May 8, 2016 

                Cassie Evangeline LaRock- May 8, 2016         Paidyn Ann Arch ï June 12, 2016 

 

We celebrated the Marriages of: 

Matthew Hamilton-Smith & Emily Jordon, June 18, 2016 

Marshal Eamon & Lee Ann Dawson, August 6, 2016 

 

We rejoiced as two of our young people were Confirmed by Bishop Olton on September 11th 
2016 

Elizabeth Anne Groenewoud and Rhea Ara Joseph 

 

We have also mourned the loss and celebrated the lives of: 

John (Jack) Campbell, May 10, 2016     Alan Bruce Drew, May 28, 2016 

Derek Wood, September 9, 2016 

We are on FACEBOOK!  

www.facebook.com/pages/St-Pauls-Anglican-Church-Brockville  

Keep up to date with coming events and breaking news by ñLikingò US!  

 

Did you ever happen to miss a service and wanted to find out what is going on and  

coming up at St. Paulôs ? Then check the Weekly Bulletin on-line. 

Go to the St. Paulôs Web Page www.stpaulsbrockville.ca   Select: Events ï Weekly Bulletin  

to view the electronic version  

http://www.stpaulsbrockville.ca/


Each of us sees Thanksgiving from a unique viewpoint.  We give 
óthanksô for our individual circumstances, many of which are relevant 
only to our private lives and which we keep that way. We also give 
óthanksô for our collective circumstances as they relate to the varied 
and many activities we are engaged in that are of a more public na-
ture. 
 
This year, as the congregation of St. Paulôs, we have much to give 
óthanksô for. Looking back, we give thanks for the time that Archdea-
con Bob Hales gave to us as the Interim Priest-in-Charge.  Bob was 
a strong presence in our midst as we continued to worship while 
awaiting the arrival of our new Rector.   
 
We give thanks that we were able to secure the services of Rever-
end Lynn Dillabough who is returning to this area of Ontario and who 
was filled by the inspiration to join us.  Lynnôs vibrant and enthusias-
tic presence is a wonder to behold and enjoy.  We give thanks to the 
people who were involved in procuring the assets that enabled us to 
see the completion of the interior renovation of the church, and to 
those who guided that project through to its completion. We give 
thanks for the gifts that have been received that enhance the worship within the church ï the new 
stained-glass window and the new electronic piano in particular. We give thanks for the safe arrival 
and continued integration of the refugees that came to Brockville with the support of our congrega-
tion and that of St. Lawrence and St. Francis Xavier.  We give thanks to those individuals within the 
parish, who without any desire for recognition and without any need for persuasion, minister to the 
community in countless ways that many of us cannot imagine.  
 

As the Wardens who are vested with the corporate interests of the parish, we give thanks for your 
continued support to the parish (financially and spiritually), the operations of the parish, the activities 
of the parish, and the continued support to Rev. Lynn.  But, most of all, as individuals, we give 
thanks for the opportunity to serve this parish. 
 
May you have a blessed time with family (some of whom might be friends) and friends (some of 
whom might be relatives) over this wonderful period of Thanksgiving. 
 
Happy Thanksgiving from the Wardens,  

Rod Slack - People's Warden  

John Francis ï Rector's Warden 
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Rod Slack, Peopleôs Warden 

Photo Credit: Linda Eckert 



Best Wishes to Father Bob 
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The Bishop really blessed the 
St. Paulôs Church family when 
he sent Archdeacon Bob 
Hales to be the Interim Priest-
in-Charge in July of 2015. Lit-
tle did any of us know then 
that Bob would still be with us 
a year later. He both celebrat-
ed and grieved with us during 
that year as new members 
were baptized and older mem-
bers passed away. We were 
proud to join with Bob, his wife 
Faye, his children and grand-
children in marking Bobôs For-
tieth Anniversary of his Ordi-
nation during this time. 
 
Faye has assured us that Bob 
is really retiring this time and 
what better way to give him a 
proper send off than to don 

hockey sweaters 
and cheer him 
on! 
 
Linda L. Eckert 
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